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Geneva, 23 January 2020
Mr. President,
Poland would like to thank the delegation of the Republic of Armenia for the presentation of its comprehensive national report and for the participation in the UPR process. We acknowledge positive steps in the field of the protection of human rights, undertaken by Armenia in the aftermath of the Velvet Revolution of 2018. Poland welcomes achievements aimed at strengthening protection of the rights of the child, including child victims of human trafficking, and at promoting the empowerment of women. We note with satisfaction that in 2019 the Armenian Human Rights Defender was re-accredited with “A” status among NHRI
. We also appreciate use of electronic tools and platforms enabling to increase public awareness and participation in the law-making processes.   

However, Poland invites Armenia to devote more attention to the rights of persons with disabilities. We see the need to create programs raising awareness about their rights and to decrease unemployment rates among these persons. We are concerned by the fact that the majority of persons with disabilities live in poverty. Many places continue to be inaccessible for persons with disabilities and the accessibility of information and communication remains very limited for them.

Poland encourages Armenia to increase the protection of human rights of persons posted in specialized institutions or deprived of liberty as we are concerned by allegations of inhuman and degrading treatment of them. We also emphasize a need to ensure that persons detained in the frames of the criminal procedure fully enjoy their rights.
Therefore, we recommend to the Republic of Armenia to:
· Introduce policies and programs raising awareness of the rights of persons with disabilities, aiming at grow of their participation in the open labour market and to remove obstacles in physical accessibility and access to information and communication; 

· Ensure efficiency and adequacy of complaint systems concerning the work of institutions that provide treatment or care for persons with disabilities; 

· Safeguard full enjoyment of procedural rights of the detainees from the very outset of detention, including its notification, and prompt access to medical and legal assistance.
Thank you for your attention.
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